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STATE OF WASHINGTON

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250

(360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

December 4, 2017

Bruce Reed

VP of Operations
Tidewater Terminal Company
PC Box 1210

6305 NW Old Lower River Rd

Vancouver WA 98660

RE: 2017 Hazardous Liquid Integrity Management Program Inspection - Tidewater
Terminal Company - (Insp. No. 7232)

Dear Mr. Reed:

Thank you for your letter dated November 9, 2017, addressing the findings of our inspection
conducted at the Tidewater Terminal Company's Snake River Terminal (Tidewater).

Staff accepts Tidewater's proposals to bring these items into compliance. After updating the
Integrity Management Plan (IMP), please submit an electronic copy of the revised IMP to our
office. This inspection will be closed as of December 4, 2017.

Staff thanks Tidewater's personnel for their cooperation and assistance during this inspection.

If you have any questions or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Dennis Hitter at
(360) 664-1159.

Sincerely,

Sehh C. Mayo

Pipeline Safety Director

ee: Bill Collins, Director EHS&S, Tidewater bill.collins@tidewater.com
Mark Davis, Terminal Operation Manager, Tidewater mdavis@tidewater.com
Josh Jarman, Quality and Compliance Manager, Tidewater ioshua.iarman@,tidewater.com
Ron MeClary, Terminal Maintenance Manager, Tidewater rmeelarv@tidewater.eom
Stephanie Syring, Environmental Manager, Tidewater Stephanie.svring@tidewater.com
John Sherman, General Manager SRT, Tidewater iohn.sherman@tidewater.com

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability.


